Office of School Board Members January 7, 2004
Board Meeting of January 14, 2004 :

Ms. Perla Tabares Hantman, Member

SUBJECT: THAT THE SCHOOL BOARD OF MIAMI-DADE COUNTY,
FLORIDA DIRECT THE SUPERINTENDENT TO UTILIZE
IDENTIFIED FUNDS IN THE CAPITAL OUTLAY BUDGET
TO ACCELERATE DEFERRED MAINTENANCE
PROGRAMS

COMMITTEE: LEGISLATIVE RELATIONS, PUBLIC RELATIONS AND
PERSONNEL SERVICES

By memorandum dated December 10, 2003, the Superintendent advised that “selected
funds on hand in the Capital Outlay Fund may be used to pay for deferred maintenance
costs.”

Staff has identified $27.7 million as capital outlay funds that may be used for deferred
maintenance.

ACTION PROPOSED BY

MS. PERLA TABARES HANTMAN: That The School Board of Miami-Dade
County, Florida direct the
Superintendent to utilize identified
funds of $27.7 million from the Capital
QOutlay Budget to Accelerate Deferred
Maintenance Programs.
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